PARISH OF NORTH TURTON

Minutes of the 40th Annual Parish Meeting

held at the Barlow Edgworth on 18th April 2016
PRESENT: 

Councillor D Wild  (in the Chair)

Parish Councillors P Birch, A Buchanan, H Dowle, Rev A Morris and P Rigby 

District Councillor C Rigby, Mrs G Syddall (Clerk) and two members of the public

Apologies for absence were received from District Cllr J Rigby and the Belmont Village Residents Association.

1. Welcome
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming those present.

2. Minutes

Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2015 were circulated and read. 

3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Report

The Parish Council Chairman, Cllr. Daniel Wild, reported on some of the work of the Parish Council over the last year:

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. 56 applications have been considered in the past year, of which just over half related to extensions or alterations to dwellings. Nine were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings. The Parish Council supported six of these, and objected to the other three.

Some of the other things the Parish Council has been doing include:

· Repairs to the toilets in Belmont, including replacement taps to prevent them from being left running

· Repairs to the footpath across the Moss in Belmont

· Support for the creation of a wildlife meadow on the Moss

· The purchase of two additional dog bins for Turton Tower and the Wayoh, and a replacement dog bin for the Moss

· Replanting at the Community Orchard in Birches Road, with around eight volunteers helping.
· The purchase of stone to repair the footpaths close to the football field in Tomasson Fold, Edgworth, and the Potato Pie footpath in Belmont

· Sought the views of local residents on a possible rise in the Precept to support a loan for the replacement of the roof on the Barlow – no decision will be taken on this until later in the year

· Laying wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown, St Peter’s Belmont and the war memorial in Egerton

· Organising the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth 

· The three villages have all been entered into the 2016 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition. Judging starts in June.
Councillor Wild thanked the parish clerk, his fellow parish councillors and district councillors, Colin & Jean Rigby, for their work and support.

He also thanked Alison Herd who looks after the toilets in Belmont, Dave Rowley who continues to do an excellent job as Lengthsman and Litterman, and last but not least, the volunteers at the Barlow who continue to work tirelessly. 
5. Parish Council Accounts for 2015-2016

These were presented in shortened form. 

For the financial year 2015-2016, the Parish Council’s precept was £28,310. 

Other income for the year included £9,300 from Blackburn with Darwen Council for the parish Litterman scheme, a VAT repayment of £1,581, and a grant of £6,700 to restore the painting of George and the Dragon which used to hang in the Reading Room at the Barlow .

Total expenditure for the year was £35,503; including £15,214 on the Lengthsman and Litterman schemes, £715 on insurance, £641 on membership of the Lancashire Association of Local Councils; £622 on donations; £346 on replacement taps in the toilets at Belmont, £200 (to date) on repairs to the footpath across the Moss, £158 on the purchase of two dog bins; and £14,653 on staffing costs (two members of staff).

The remaining £2,800 was spent on telephone/broadband provision/electricity at the toilets/stationery/postage.

Reserves at the end of 2015-16 (excluding the £6,700 is reserved for the restoration of the painting) are estimated to be approximately £55,500.

6. Parochial Charities 2015

Details were presented of the aims of the Parochial Charities and their assets. No donations or claims had been made during 2015, although several donations had been made at the beginning of 2016. 

7. District Councillor’s Report 

Councillor Colin Rigby reported that central government had allowed an increase in council tax up to 2%. BwD’s rose by 1.99%.There is also an increase of 2% specifically for adult social care.

Consultants have managed to identify £3.5m of cuts.

Whilst Parish Councils and the Police can set whatever precept they wish, the Fire Authority must go out to consultation if it wishes to increase its precept by more than 2%.
Of the £44m non-domestic rates collected by BwD, £22m goes to the government to reallocate across the country. However, BwD gets £31m back.
From 2020, the Council will retain all of its business rates, but will get nothing extra.
The District Plan came into force in August 2015. The government demands for more new houses means that BwD aims to build 400 new dwellings per year, which would attract a £1.75m bonus, plus the additional council tax they would bring in. 

However, only 46 new homes were built last year, and only 38 the year before. The emphasis is on executive houses, but many residents cannot afford these.

The main benefit of the District Plan is that it allows for only minimal development in North Turton.

In the town centre, the Cathedral quarter is ready for occupancy, but more town centre businesses are needed. There have been delays in the redevelopment of the bus station.

Following three public meetings about road safety at Edgworth crossroads, it is proposed to install two mini roundabouts, together with an extension of the kerbs, an off-loading zone near to Holden’s, rumble strips and alterations to the speed signs. 
There will also be minor works to improve the junction of Vale Street and Wellington Road, and alterations to the junction of Plantation Road and Broadhead Road.

Consideration is being given to a reduction in speed limits outside the village boundary, from 60mph to 40mph.
8. Reports from Parish Organisations
Reports of their year’s activities were presented to the meeting on behalf of:

Edgworth Women’s Institute

21st Bolton (St James) Brownies

The meeting ended at 8.20pm

